SACRED HEART
Parish Life Team Meeting Summary
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date of Meeting      July 12, 2016 - 7:15 to 8:00PM
Members Present:  Kevin Riha, Kathy Miller, Helen Kingsley, Diane Wollenburg, Jim Foley and Pat Foley
Members Absent:  Fr. Leif, Deb Wobschall
Update from Welcome Team
The Welcome Team will be meeting on July 26, 2016 to finalize plans for the next welcome event planned for September 11, 2016 following the 10am Mass.
1. PARISH LIFE TEAM DISCUSSION 
This was a special meeting called to discuss planning the Mass in the Park and Picnic, which Fr. Leif has asked the Parish Life Team to help with.  Members of the team have taken on different tasks to help organize the picnic.                                                                                                                                                                       
· Jim and Kevin will work with HyVee to arrange for the food for the picnic.  This will include burgers, hot dogs, beans, buns, condiments,  ice cream, water and ice.
· Helen will talk to Brad Bartz to arrange getting needed supplies from the church. Helen said that the supplies will be put in the tin shed.  Helen will also check into getting volleyballs and soccer balls for informal games.  There will not be planned games.
· Helen stated that Sr. Lois will be  in charge of arranging for supplies and ministers for the Mass
· Kathy and Andy Miller, along with the ushers will hand out name tags.  Helen will make sure there are enough name tags in the supplies that Brad puts together.
· Jim will contact Mike Nelson who has already agreed to bring all of the supplies to the park.
· Pat will email Val to assure who will get the key for the gate at the park,  and the key for the tin shed.  Pat will ask Val to get the communication out to the bulletin and the website.  We would like Fr.Leif to begin making announcements about the parish picnic starting the weekend of July 23 and24 and each weekend after that.  We will also start the sign up for help at the picnic after Masses July 23 and 24, and each weekend after that.  An email blast reminding parishioners about the picnic and the need for help should go out on July 30 and August 6th.  Pat will ask Val to talk to Mark Walogowski to take pictures at the Mass and picnic.

Other business:
Kevin stated that he will definitely be stepping down from the chairperson of the Parish Life Team this fall because he expects to go south for part of the winter.  A new chairperson needs to be found.  If the Parish Life Team is going to be viable we need more members.  Pat suggested that each member invite at least one friend or acquaintance tp join the Parish Life Team.  The benefits of belonging to the Parish Life Team are “OUT OF THIS WORLD”!!

The next meeting of the Parish Life Team will be held Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 7:15pm in the youth room immediately following the Welcome Team meeting.
